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Dear Praying Friends and Family,
Thank you for the privilege to represent you, and thank you for your faithful prayers and consistent 
communications of support. We would not be able to do half of the ministry that is moving forward if 

not for all that is afforded to our stewardship through you. Your letters and emails of 
encouragement are often the wind in our sails that keep us pressing forward in the 
work of Christ! 

BUILDING PROJECT STATUS 
We are so thankful for the many who have been in contact with 
us about the building project. Many are praying. Several have 
given. Yet, there is much to do. So far the need still sits at about 
$700,000 needed. I am not one to be an alarmist, but I do want 
to sincerely ask all to pray. We will be sending out a video in 
about three weeks time. This video will lay out much of what has 
already been communicated regarding the deteriorating state of 
the building. For example, during one of our services, we had an 
entire section of conjoined ceiling tiles fall from the ceiling. This 
certainly made for a funny, albeit sobering, reminder during the 

mid-week prayer service. This is a growing problem as the 
building continues to settle in upon itself. Thankfully the rainy season was a bit dry, but winter always 
brings new cracks and other signs of deterioration. That all being said, please pray with us that this 
need will be met within the next year. We are aiming to begin breaking ground by the summer of 2025. 
We know that God is able, and we know that God will supply the need by His grace. If you desire to 
give toward the building project please send any donations to our special offering account with BIMI:

Baptist International Missions Inc.
Attn: Iwakuni Building Fund Account 642
PO Box 9
Harrison, TN 37341

RALLY POINT  
It has been a great blessing to see God using our church in so many facets. One is the Rally Point Bible 
Study. This group has grown from 3-4 to now about 30 total participants. This is a ministry that has the 
heart of our church, and we are blown away at how God is working in these sub-thirty year olds to 
bring them to saving faith in Christ. I wish you could meet these young people. Their fire for the Lord 
is infectious, and God is using several of them to impact their peers for Christ! Please pray for the 10 
souls who have put their faith in Christ since the end of last year in this ministry alone. We have much 
to do in the area of discipleship, but wouldn’t trade it for the world! 

IN CLOSING 
We hope you have had the opportunity to view the update video that was sent out several weeks ago. If 
not, please scan the QR code below. You all so sacrificially help with so much in your regular support, 
and we strive to remember you all in prayer often. Until next time!

           Laborers Together with God, 
            Brandyn, Alicia, Dawsyn, Gavin, Beckham, and Elliotte
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